HELMWOOD HEIGHTS ELEMENTARY

SITE BASED COUNCIL MEETING

August 13, 2013
(draft)
Members Present:
Michelle Hart, Nancy Hepner, Jessica Turner, Mary Bell, Saima Rabbani, Maggie Brockman
1. Call to Order.  The meeting was called to order by chairperson Michelle Hart at 3:23pm. 
2. Approval of Agenda/July minutes.  On a motion/second by Hepner/Brockman, both the agenda and July minutes were approved.

3. Receipt of Board Minutes and FRYSC Minutes.  The Council acknowledged receipt of the July 15th EIS Board of Education meeting minutes. There were no FRYSC minutes.  
4. Public Comment – There was no public comment.
5. Good News Report
a. Open House was attended well and was a great success!  Many parents and students attended and dropped off their school supplies.
b. Our first few days of school were hectic but good.  Third grade has high numbers, though our current total enrollment is around 412.  Mrs. Hepner shared that starting on a Thursday was wonderful, giving students a few days to settle in before starting a full week of class.  Ms. Hart commented that lunch is going very well.  Afternoon transportation has been a bit crazy but always is during the first week or so and should settle down soon.
c. With our current numbers, if we increase our total enrollment by 15-20 students, there is a possibility we may be able to hire another teacher.
6. Student Achievement
a. Individual scores are not correct and will be re-released (issue with rounding system).  Because the accountability system is different, last year’s score and this year’s are not comparable, though the NAPD scores will be comparable.  School scores will be available mid-September.
b. Scantron.  Scantron testing will begin September 3 – 13.  Ms. Hart will begin with 4th Grade, so Scantron won’t interfere with ITBS testing.  The Council discussed time limits and accommodations for those students who take extended time to test.  After the discussion, the Council agreed that no accommodations should be given, but testing time can be split at the discretion of the supervising teacher.
c. ITBS Testing is scheduled for September 17 – 19.  Cogat Testing is scheduled for September 23 – 24.
7. Planning
a. Title I Learning Compact.  Ms. Hart reviewed an old copy of the Title I Learning Compact.  This is a document that must be sent home each year. The Council reviewed and suggested changes.  After edits, this will be sent home with each student next week.
8. Budget.  

a. Section 6 2013-2014.  The Council reviewed our current Section 6 budget for the school year.  
b. Title I.  Our new Title I budget is being finalized, and these funds will be available starting October 1.  Ms. Hart shared with the Council that she has hired four of the anticipated six IAs, and these four will start in the next day or so.  Also, more Do the Math kits have been ordered and will be delivered any time.
9. Program Review.  Ms. Hart shared that the results of our recent Program Review should be sent in October.  These will be included in the school report card.
10. Committee Reports.  There were no committee meeting reports.  Ms. Hart discussed with the Council information regarding committee formation for this school year.  Council members suggested possible committees, as well as the frequency these committees would need to meet.  More information will be shared at the next meeting.
11. Review.  The Council reviewed SBDM Policies 5.01 – 5.04
a. SBDM Policy 5.01:  No changes were recommended.

b. SBDM Policy 5.02:  Ms. Hart will review this policy with Mrs. Bush for the legal requirements of this policy.  The Council amended the second paragraph, sixth bullet to: “Designate a person to record the minutes…”
c. SBDM Policy 5.03:  The following changes were recommended:

i. In the third section, amend the second sentence to: “Sign up sheets for parents and community members shall be available at the first PTO meeting of the year and sign up sheets for teachers and classified staff shall be made available at a staff meeting at the beginning of the year.”  Council also recommended that this list be sent home to parents to ask for volunteers with an explanation of each committee.
ii. In the fourth section, amend the first sentence by changing August to September.

d. SBDM Policy 5.04:  No changes were recommended.

12. New Business.  There was no New Business.

13. Meeting Adjourned.  On a motion/second by Bell/Brockman, the meeting was adjourned at 4:35p.m.  Our next meeting is scheduled for August 13 at 3:20p.m.
